
St. Mark the Evangelist Catholic Church (214)                                 One Holy, Catholic, Apostolic Church 
www.stmarkindy.org                                                                                      Sunday, October 22, 2017 

 

Twenty-Ninth  Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                      October 22,  2017 

St. Mark The Evangelist Catholic Church 
Administrator Fr. Bill Marks 
Ext. 110 frbill@stmarkindy.org 

Associate Pastor Fr. David Bu Nyar 
 dbunyar@archindy.org 

Deacon Deacon Paul Fisherkeller 
                                                                      deaconpaul@stmarkindy.org 

Principal Rusty Albertson 
Ext. 201 ralbertson@stmarkindy.org 
 

Contacts: 

Parish  Center………..317-787-8246 
School…………………………..317-786-4013 

 
Mass Schedule 
Saturday/Sunday Anticipation  5:30 p.m. 
Sunday   7:30 a.m., 9:30 a.m., 11:45 a.m. 
Tuesday - Thursday   9:00 a.m. 
Friday  8:15 a.m. 
 
Sacrament  of Baptism 
Schedule with the Pastor after participation in Parish  
Preparation Program. 
 
Sacrament of  Penance 
Saturday  4:00pm -5:00pm 
 
Sacrament of Matrimony 
Arrange with Pastor at least six months in advance.  
Participation in all parts of the Marriage preparation 
 program is required. 
 
Sacrament of Healing 
If you are hospitalized or home bound and in need  
of sacraments, please call the Parish Center. 
 
 
 

535 East Edgewood Ave., Indianapolis,  IN  46227                                 www.stmarkindy.org 

“Let us never forget that “being  
Christian is not the result of an ethical 
choice or a lofty idea, but the encounter 
with an event, a Person, which gives life 
a new horizon and a decisive direc-
tion” (Benedict XVI, Deus Caritas Est, 1). 
The Gospel is a Person who continually 
offers himself and constantly invites 
those who receive him with humble and 
religious faith to share his life by an  
effective participation in the paschal 
mystery of his death and resurrection.”  
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Sunday, October 22 –  Twenty-Ninth Sunday  
            in Ordinary Time 
  7:30 a.m.    —   Ed and Verle Sherman     
  9:30 a.m.    —   Clara Spaeth 
 11:45 a.m.   —   Parishioners of St. Mark     
Monday, October 23 - Weekday; Saint John of Capistrano 
  9:00 a.m.   —     Kristie Feltz Apple 

Tuesday, October 24 - Weekday; Saint Anthony Mary Claret                 
 9:00 a.m.   —       Juel Kathleen Baker 

Wednesday, October 25  -  Weekday 
  9:00 a.m.   —      Sarah Clements 

Thursday, October 26 - Weekday  
  9:00 a.m.    —     Conchita B. Lee 

Friday, October 27 - Weekday 
  8:15 a.m.   —     Felix Briones 

Saturday, October 28 - Saints Simon and Jude 
  5:30 p.m.   —      Patrick Reid Murphy 

Sunday, October 29 –  Thirtieth Sunday  
            in Ordinary Time 
  7:30 a.m.    —   Mary Beth Greulich     
  9:30 a.m.    —   Margaret Anne Ryan 
 11:45 a.m.   —   Parishioners of St. Mark     

Mass Intentions 
 
Sherrie Blomberg, Karen Firkins,  
Diane Fowler, Pat Henn,   
Shirley Martin, Hunter Moore,  
Betty Mouser, Joe Pierle,  
Jane Rosebrock, Joanne Burkert,  
Debbie O’Neal, and Rosemary Delph. 
 
MILITARY: Please pray for our women and men  
in the Armed Forces and their families. 
 
And in Thanksgiving to God, for hearing our prayers. 
 
To add a name to our Prayer List, please contact  
Chris Johnson, cjohnson@stmarkindy.org or call the  
Parish Center 317-787-8246, ext. 109. 
 

 
Business Manager Rick Rader 
Ext. 102 rrader@stmarkindy.org 

Coordinator of Catechesis            Angi Swiezy 
and Parish Life aswiezy@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 104  

Administrative Assistant Chris Guedel 
Ext. 100 cdguedel@stmarkindy.org 

Music Director Andy Eagan 
Ext. 105 aeagan@stmarkindy.org 

Dir. Of Youth Ministry Julie Albertson 
Ext. 101 jalbertson@stmarkindy.org 

HR/Communications Christine Johnson 
Coordinator cjohnson@stmarkindy.org 
Ext. 109  

Facilities Usage/Events                Donna Kern 
Scheduler                                     dkern@stmarkindy.org 
 
SMAC Athletic Director Kris Able 
 kable@stmarkindy.org 

School Admin. Asst. Beth Leszcynski 
Ext. 200                                      bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org 
 

Prayer Requests 

Sunday:  Is 45:1, 4-6; 1 Thes 1:1-5b; Mt 22:15-21  

Monday:  Rom 4:20-25; Lk 12:13-21 

Tuesday:  Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21; Lk 12:35-38 

Wednesday: Rom 6:12-18; Lk 12:39-48 

Thursday: Rom 6:19-23; Lk 12:49-53 

Friday:  Rom 7:18-25a; Lk 12:54-59 

Saturday:  Eph 2:19-22; Lk 6:12-16     

Sunday:  Ex 22:20-26; 1 Thes 1:5c-10; Mt 22:34-40  

Readings for the Week 
10/22/2017 ~ 10/29/2017 

 Contacts 
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The month of November is a traditional time in the Church Year 
that we remember and pray for those dear to us who have 
died. In the narthex there will be a basket of remembrance. If 
you would like to place the names of decreased people you 
would like the community to pray for, please write the name on a 
piece of paper near the basket.  At the end of the Mass on the 
Solemnity of All Saints, we will bring the basket of remembrance 
to the altar and pray for the souls of all the names in the bas-
ket.  The remembrance basket will be brought to the altar  
every Sunday during November.  Please feel free to place  
different names of those you want us to remember in prayer in 
the basket located in the narthex.  
 
Thanks to the Balint Family for all their hard work with the 
St Mark Blood Drive. 
 
Thanks to all who brought their pets to be blessed on the  
Feast of St Francis. 
 
Thanks to the Men's Club and Sister Circle who organized the 
Franks and Beads. There was a family rosary prayed followed 
by a wonderful franks and potluck dinner. 

                                                  Fr. Bill 

 

 
TODAY 

Sunday, October 22 , 2017 at 7:00pm 
St. Mark Church 

 
This Sunday we are very excited to host a talk 
by Fr. Vincent Lampert, MDiv. Fr. Vince is the 
official exorcist for the Archdiocese of Indianapolis.  He has 
been the subject of national documentaries, and is a sought 
after speaker across the country. Rather than the Hollywood 
version of exorcisms, Fr. Vince offers a true and realistic view of 
the healing power of Christ in the modern world. Given with 
compassion and his trademark sense of humor, Fr. Vince’s talk 
will inform and inspire you.  You do not want to miss this exciting 
presentation.  

A reception will follow in  
Msgr. Schafer Hall. 

 
 

Spiritual Life Committee 

 
Training for Ministries 

Saturday, November 11, 2017 
9:00AM - 11:00AM 

 
Training for all liturgy ministries, which include Extraordinary 
Ministers, Lectors and Hospitality Ministers, will be in the 
church.  If you have any questions, please contact the following: 
 
Mary Horty - Extraordinary Ministers 
Mike Swift - Hospitality Ministers 
Jane Schwartz - Lectors 
 

 
 

Faith Wisdom Service 
 
SMRE: Reminder there is NO class for the following  
Sundays, October 8th and 15th for Fall Break. Classes  
resume Sunday, October 22nd. Enjoy your time off to enjoy 
the Fall weather! 
 
CONFIRMATION: 
Preparation for the Sacrament of Confirmation for high school 
students in grades 10-12 continues this Sunday, October 
22nd at 10:45 in the school's media center. Registration forms 
are available in the parish office or at that meeting. Questions? 
Email Julie Albertson at jalbertson@stmarkindy.org or call the 
Parish Center.  
 

 
We pray for the repose of the soul of ….. 
 
St. Mark extends condolences to the family of 
Daniel Roessler, son of Ienta Roessler.  May God grant  
eternal rest to him and His consolation to his family and friends.  
May Daniel’s soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Note from the Pastor Liturgy Ministries 

Faith Formation 

Condolences 
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ST. MARK CARD PARTY:  The St. Mark Monthly Card Party 
will be held in the Narthex on Thursday,  
October 26th starting at 1:00 pm. We play  
progressive euchre and the cost is $1.00 to play, 
which includes refreshments. You are always encouraged to 
bring a friend.  See you there! 
 
 
4TH WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY  DINNERS:  Everyone at  
St. Mark Parish is invited to join the Women’s CRHP Team #19  
This Wednesday, October 25th in the “4th Wednesday  
Community Dinners” at Anna’s House, 303 N. Elder Avenue, 
Indianapolis!  If you are interested or have any questions, please 
contact Laura Linder, 317-294-4080 or Joanie Grooms,  
317-694-4223. 
 

 
BURMESE MASS:  Fr. David Bu Nyar will celebrate a Parish 
Mass in Burmese today Sunday, November 5th at 2:00 PM.   

All are welcome! 
ျမန္မာမစၦားတရားေတာ္ 
လာမည္႔ ၂၀၁၇ခုုႏွစ္၊ ႏုုိ၀င္ဘာလ(၅)ရက္ေန႔၊ မြန္းလြဲ(၂) နာရီအခ်ိန္တြင္ 
ဘုုန္းေတာ္ၾကီး ေဒးဗစ္ဘူးညားမွ  ျမန္မာမစၦားတရားေတာ္ေဟာၾကာျခင္း 

ရိွပါမည္။ အားလုုံးပါ၀င္တက္ေရာက္ပါရန္ လိွဳက္လွဲစြာ 
ဖိတ္ၾကားအပ္ပါသည္။ 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  December 1, 2017 
The Annual St. Mark Christmas Lunch in Msgr. 
Schafer Hall. Please join us for a delicious buffet 
lunch with dessert and drinks on Friday,  
December 1st at 11:30. Anyone 18+ is invited and 
if you wish, bring a NEW unwrapped toy for  

St. Philip Neri's Christmas Store. There will be entertainment by 
St. Mark students and door prizes. The cost is $8 and you can 
register at the Parish Center. Seating will be limited to 200 so 
don't delay!  
 
 
INCLUSION INSIGHT:  Hearing Loss - Millions of Americans 
have some degree of hearing loss which can interfere with  
children’s speech and language development and education, 
adults’ jobs opportunities and earning potential, and everyone’s 
enjoyment of daily life. Hearing loss is not a disease, but usually 
indicates an underlying problem with the ear. An informed  
discussion between you and your health-care provider of the 
diagnoses or necessary procedures is recommended. 

Parish Information 
 
We are in the process of updating our annual Guide Book and 
Directory for our parish. If you have had any changes in the last 
year, such as phone number, moved or preparing to move, and 
are all you children still at home and are they included in your 
parishioner information. If you have not already informed the 
Parish Center about changes to your  
parishioner information, please let us 
know now so that the information in the 
Guide Book and Directory is correct.  
Contact the Parish Center,  
317-787-8246 or email  
Christine Johnson,  
cjohnson@stmarkindy.org 
 

Thank you for your assistance 
 

ယခုုအခ်ိန္တြင္ ကၽြႏ္ုုပ္တိုု႔သည္ တုုိက္နယ္၏ လမ္းညႊန္စာအုုပ္ႏွင့္ ႏွ
စ္စဥ္မွတ္တမ္းစာအုုပ္ကုုိ ျပင္ဆင္မြမ္းမံေနပါသည္။ ထုုိ႔ေၾကာင့္ တုုိ
က္နယ္၏မွတ္တမ္းလမ္းညႊန္စာအုုပ္ထဲမွ သင္တိုု႔၏ ဖုုန္းနံပါတ္မ်ား၊
 ေနရာလိပ္စာမ်ား၊ မိသားစုု၀င္မ်ား၏လက္ရွိလူဦးေရ စသည္႔အခ်
က္အလက္မ်ားသည္  ယခင္ႏွစ္ႏွင့္မတူပ ဲယခုုႏွစ္တြင္ 
အေျပာင္းအလဲမ်ားရိွလွ်င္ တိုုက္နယ္သိုု႔ အေၾကာင္းၾကားပါရန္ 
အသိေပးအပ္ပါသည္။ သိုု႔မွသာ ကၽြႏ္ုုပ္တိုု႔ 
တုုိက္နယ္၏မွတ္တမ္းလမ္းညႊန္စာအုုပ္သည္ 
အမွန္အကန္ျဖစ္ႏိုုင္ပါလိမ္႔မည္။ 
ဆက္သြယ္ရန္လိပ္စာ - Contact the Parish Center, 317-787-8246  
or email Christine Johnson, cjohnson@stmarkindy.org 

 
 

 
Interested in booking a room for your next committee meeting?  
St. Mark is an active parish with limited meeting space. For the  
convenience of St. Mark Parishioners, we now have an  
electronic request form available on the St. Mark website. 
Please visit www.stmarkindy.org to access Parish Facility  
Information under the Parish Info tab. For additional information 
or inquiries, contact Donna Kern, dkern@stmarkindy.org. 
 

 

Parish Directory 

Facility Usage 
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This Sunday is the Indianapolis area SVdP  
Annual Meeting. We are looking forward to 
hearing about the first full operating year of the 
Mission 27 Store. Will take notes to share. 
 

Next weekend is our last 5th Sunday envelope for 2017.  We 
have had a busy summer and fall helping families from our 
parish and neighborhood, and our checkbook reflects it. These 
5th Sunday envelopes keep us going. Thank you for supporting 
our St. Vincent DePaul efforts. 
 
So, I was shopping the other day and noticed a guy filling a 
shopping cart with bath towels as fast as the clerk could mark 
them down. They were a huge deal...perfect for SVdP. As I 
tried to get closer to the remaining stock, I noticed that while 
the man was in street clothes, he was wearing a police-type 
gun. I asked if he was buying the towels for work. He said no, 
when he spied this bargain, he realized that he was still using 
the original towels from when he got married. "We now have 
seven kids, so it's been quite a while", he added. I told him I 
was shopping for SVdP, he said he was a member of a Holy 
Rosary Parish which also has an active SVdP group, so I  
suggested he donate his 'retiring' towels to their upcoming 
Blanket Sunday. On second thought, those might be very tired 
towels. 
 

Below is the summary for the week. Thank you for  
your generous support of St. Mark. 

Coming Soon St. Vincent de Paul 

Sunday, October 15, 2017 
 

Weekly Collection 
   Envelopes/Loose Money  $16,876.12  
   Online Giving                                 $4,867.00 
   Total:                  $21,743.12 
 
 
Weekly  Budgeted Amount  $17,975.64 
 
Weekly Surplus (Deficit)   3,767.48 

 
 

       Mark your calendar for  
Saturday 

November 11, 2017 
 

A Night of FUN  
and Entertainment 

 
 “Taste of the Southside” Desserts, Snacks, 

Soft Drinks, Water, Tea, Coffee, and Lemonade 
will just be a part of this exciting evening. 

Must be 21 to attend. 
Doors open at 6:30 PM 

Look for more details in upcoming bulletins. 
 

Our Sunday Visitor Online Giving is a fast and simple way to 
contribute to our parish.  Secure and convenient, Online Giving 
is available for all Sunday collections, second collections (i.e. 
Capitol Improvements, St. Vincent de Paul, Tuition Assistance) 
and regularly scheduled parish second collection charities. 
Go to our website, www.stmarkindy.org., and look for the              

icon on the homepage and follow the prompts.  
 

Thank you for your commitment to Stewardship at  
St. Mark Church. 

Stewardship Information 
Weekly Stewardship Offering 
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Sunday, October 22, 2017 
• MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 

• SMRE - 3yrs - K, Parish Center (9:30am - 10:30am) 

• SMRE - 1st - 6th Grade - Orientation (10:40am) 

• NCYC Meeting - School, Media Center (5:00pm - 6:00pm) 

• SMRE - 7th and 8th Grade - Parish Center (6:30pm - 8:00pm) 

• Spiritual Life - Fr. Vincent Lampert - Church (7:00pm) 
 
 Monday, October 23, 2017  
• MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 

• Quilters - Cenacle (10:00am)  

• Family Reconciliation Workshop - Church (7:00pm - 8:00pm)                                     
 
Tuesday, October 24, 2017  
• MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 

• SPRED - School, Media Center (7:00 - 9:00pm) 
 
Wednesday, October 25, 2017  
• MASS - Church -  9:00 AM 

• RCIA - School, Media Center (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 

• Small Church - The Joyful Hearts - Cenacle 7:00pm - 9:00pm) 

• Quilters - Cenacle (7:00pm) 
 
Thursday, October 26, 2017  
• MASS - Church -  9:00 AM 

• Card Party - Church, Narthex (1:00pm - 3:00pm) 

• Lector Training - Church (6:00pm - 7:00pm) 
 
Friday, October 27, 2017  
• MASS - Church -  8:15 AM 

• School Eucharistic Adoration - Church (9:15am - 11:30pm) 
  
Saturday, October 28,  2017 
• Reconciliation - Courtesy Room (4:00pm - 5:00pm) 

• MASS - Church - 5:30 PM 

• Myanmar Rosary Prayer Group - Church (7:30pm - 8:30pm) 
 
Sunday, October 29, 2017 
• Praying the Rosary - Church (7:15am) 

• MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 

• SMRE - 3yrs - K, Parish Center (9:30am - 10:30am) 

• Confirmation - School, Media Center (10:45am - 12:00pm) 

• SMRE - 1st - 6th Grade - Orientation (10:40am) 

• SMRE - 7th and 8th Grade - Parish Center  (6:30pm - 8:00pm) 
 
For more information regarding events on our campus, check out 
the Calendar Link on our website, www.stmarkindy.org. 

 
CONFIRMATION:  Preparation for the Sacrament 
of Confirmation for high school students in grades 10-12 is this 
Sunday, October  22nd at 10:45 in the school's Media  
Center. Registration forms are available in the parish office or at 
that meeting. For questions contact Julie Albertson 
at jalbertson@stmarkindy.org or call the Parish Center.  
 
NATIONAL CATHOLIC YOUTH CONFERENCE 
All youth who are signed up to attend NCYC November 16 -
18 should attend our next meeting October 22nd at 5:00 pm  
in the media center of the school. If you have any questions, 
contact Julie Albertson, jalbertson@stmarkindy.org. 
 
Junior high students, parents, and 
parishioners are invited to attend 
the closing mass at this year's 
NCYC November 18th 
from 6:30pm—10:30 pm at Lucas 
Oil Stadium. Email  
Julie Albertson, jalbertson@stmarkindy.org, to reserve your 
spot by this Thursday, October 26th. Don't miss this  
opportunity to be part of this beautiful and powerful sacrament, 
celebrated with 20,000+ youth at Lucas Oil Stadium! 
 
Anyone interested in contributing to the NCYC trip fund can 
drop off donations at the Parish Center or in next week's  
collection. Please label envelope NCYC. Because of your  
support, many youth will attend this year's conference whom 
would not otherwise be able to afford the cost of attendance. 
 
 

 

Calendar of Events  Youth Ministry 

Bulletin Deadline 
 

Articles for the weekly bulletin can be submitted 
via e-mail to cjohnson@stmarkindy.org or call  
317-787-8246, ext. 109 by 4:00pm on Monday 

prior to the weekend. 
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RONCALLI HIGH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE:  Thursday, November 2nd, 6:00pm - 8:00 pm 
Roncalli invites all prospective students in 5th - 8th grades, along with their parents and family members, to join us for our Open 
House. All facets of school life at Roncalli will be on display. Please stop by and see why so many people are making Roncalli their 
choice for a high school experience unique to them! For more information, please contact Roncalli High School, 317-787-8277. 
 
LEGACY SERIES: Holy Name Church in Beech Grove will be presenting the following on planning your legacy. 
From Death to Life: The Catholic Funeral Rites  - Thursday, November 9, 6:30pm at Napoli Villa.  Planning a Funeral -  
Sunday, November 12, 8:30am - 10:30am at Holy Name. Planning your Legacy by Joanna Feltz - Wednesday,  
November 15, 7:00pm at Holy Name.  For more information, contact Holy Name Parish office at 317-784-5454. 
 
CELEBRATE MARRIAGE: A pitch-in and friendly competition for married couples of all ages! “Basic Training; Remember When?” 
The Celebrate Marriage ministry presents their annual FUN event at Our Lady of the Greenwood on November 11, 2017 from 
6:30pm - 9:00pm. Dress as a team, bring a side dish to share, and compete to be the most fun couple of 2017!  Questions? Call 
Tom and Marcy Renken at 317-489-1557 or go online: www.celebratemarriageministry.com.“ 

Community 

TEXAS ROADHOUSE ROLLS:  The St. Mark 8th Grade class are selling the rolls to help fund their 8th Grade trip.   
$5.00 per dozen (frozen); $2.00 for a tub of cinnamon butter. Orders will be taken until Friday, October 27th.   
Orders  will be available for pick up on Monday, November 20th, from 3:00pm to 6:00pm ~ just in time for  
Thanksgiving.  To place your order, contact Jody Cleary 317-501-4748 

 
HOLIDAY CRAFT FAIR:  Help support our 8th grade class by being a vendor in the Holiday Craft Fair or attending the Holiday 
Craft Fair on Saturday, November 4th in Msgr. Schafer Hall from 8:00 am ~ 3:00 pm. If you would like to be a vendor in the St. Mark 
Catholic School Craft Fair, please register at the link: https://goo.gl/forms/Smr565m6UfJovNxk2 
 
As in the past we will try to register one of each brand (Avon, Party Lite, etc.) for our Holiday Craft Fair. You will get (1) 8' table and 
two chairs for your $40 registration fee. We only have spots for 25 booths and registrations will be taken in the order they are received 
(with fee). You can mail the vendor fee to SMCS, 541 E. Edgewood Ave., Indianapolis, IN  46227 or bring to the school office. \ 
Concessions will be provided by our 8th grade class. If you have any questions please email this year's St. Mark Craft Fair  
Co-chairpersons: Kristia Cropper, kcorbin28@hotmail.com or Lindsay Miller,millerl@centergrove.k12.in.us.  
 
DO YOU WANT TO RECEIVE 50% OF YOUR DONATION TO ST. MARK BACK TO YOU? 
 
The word is out. The competition has increased. More people are donating to the Indiana State Tax Credit Scholarship Program and 
taking advantage of this unique tax opportunity.  Your gift to St. Mark Catholic School, through the Institute of Quality Education 
(IQE), will help our students afford a high quality, Catholic education. The cap for the 2017-18 fiscal year has been raised to $12.5 
million, but these credits are expected to run out early.  Don’t be left at the starting line!  Donate early to take advantage of the 50% 
state tax credit opportunity.  This program is a win-win for donors and our St. Mark Catholic School students.   
 
Please contact Steve Helmich, Team Leader (stevehelmich50@gmail.com) or Rusty Albertson, Principal, 
(ralbertson@stmarkindy.org) for more information. You can also donate online at: http://www.i4qed.org/sgo/donors Make sure you 
designate ST. MARK CATHOLIC SCHOOL for your donation!   

School 


